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Mission: Position the Certified Dietary Manager as the expert in
foodservice management and food safety.

Vision: The Certified Dietary Manager is the cornerstone of the
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collaborative Dietetics profession.
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From The President,

Hi Everyone, Hope everyone is coming out of hibernation about
now. Days are getting longer and the sun feels warmer.

Penny Settle has put together a great spring meeting, and hope you
all will be able to attend. Hotel rates are cheap, cost of registration is
low and 4 hours of sanitation in it is worth the trip.

You will see on Day One: Thursday 05, 2018 there is going to be an
Office/Committee Meeting from 5:00-6:00. Whoever volunteers to be
on a committee, if you can give a brief talk on what your committee has
done the past six months or your plans for the upcoming year?

 would like for the Financial Committee meet over dinner the night
before, April 4™, to go over the financial statement, and prepare the
report for the board

Financial Committee Members: Todd Leasure, Darlene Scoonover,
Penny Settle, Cheryl Mc Hone and Sherie Bolton. If you are unable to
attend please let me know. Cell: 740-381-6063 or
tleasure@foxcrest.com

i

| hope to see everyone there and safe travel.

Todd Leasure CEC, CDM, CFPP.

From the editor:

Sorry, there was not a winter newsletter as there had been in the past. My December
was not very good with my work load almest doubling with new things added to my
already heavy work lead, my computer was “compromised” or “hacked” per our IT
person which left me without a computer for approx. a week which work continued to
stack up. I'm sorry if  did not return emails to those who tried to contact me during that
time period. With the computer being compremised, ! lost a lot of information which
included pictures from our fall meeting that were to be in this newsletter. | had promised
a “new look” to our newsletter by using “Publisher” as suggested at our fall meeting, but
after getting back to work, | found out we do not have Publisher on our system any
longer. If there is anyone who would like to take over the duties of printing/sending the
newsletter, | will gladly step down from this position, but remain as our Secretary, and
membership coordinator. Robert Luke, CDM, CFPP




New members since 8/1/2017
Jeff Adams- Parkersburg, WV
Morgan Ball CDM ,CFPP- Lake, WV
Emilie Brosenne- Harpers Ferry, WV
George Cordell- Saint Mary’s, WV
Donna Cox- Ridgely, WV
Charles Diggs — Beckley, WV
Stacey Favor, CDM,CFPP- Danese, WV
Karen Heltzel, CDM,CFPP- Keyser, WV
Julie Hess- Berkeley Springs, WV
Barbara Pinkerman CDM, CFPP- Chesapeake OH
Emily Runnion, CDM-CFPP — Spencer, WV
Kyndra Williams, CDM, CFPP- Petersburg, WV

T e R L
Member Counts as of March 01, 2018
West Virginia ANFP Chapter

Member Type Not Certified  Certified Total
Allied Professional 3 0 3
Pre-Professional 9 0 g
Professional 3 145 148
Retired Professional 2 0 _2
17 145 162




Fall meeting Oct. 19-20™ 2017 in Morgantown at the Courtyard Marriott- hosted by Bob Luke and Bev
Allen

Todd Leasure called the meeting to order and introduced Bob Luke — Secretary and he read the previous
meeting minutes from the fall Je¢t§meeting, since there was no spring meeting this year. No one
expressed concerns after reading minutes. Darlene Schoonover was introduced as our Treasurer and
she gave the accounting report of the money in our account as $19,230.09 which did include some but
not all expenditures from this meeting. 45 members total attended the meeting. Todd explained briefly
the SWOT analysis that was conducted by National to membership, and introduced our national guest
from Kansas (Shawn Williams). Informed membership of the suggestions from National to continue to
offer free registration to students, and restarting to offer new CDM to our organization one free
registration, and possibly including one night hotel stay. Improving newsletter with new format
including photos, continuing to offer Administrator of the year nominations even though participation
has been lacking, and new committees to help make our organization stronger and have assistance with
some of the board positions

4 students that attended meeting were introduced to membership. They are Dona Rutter, Joyce Dayton,
Michele Ash, and Natasha Blankenship.

Members attending were polled as requested to see what percentage of employers are supporting them
to attend meetings- Approx. 75-80 % raised their hand that they were being supported by their facility in

whole orin part.

Finance committee was developed which need to include 2 board members and 2 regular members:
Darlene and Todd from the board, and members included Penny Settle, Sherry Bolton, and Cheryl
McHone. They will meet in April of each year and turn in report to the president for June board
meetings. They will oversee the banking accounts and expenses occurred at meetings, etc.

Teller : Sandy Shahan- remains on committee and is responsible for counting ballots when needed for
board positions, and oversees the voting process mail ins and also live voting at meetings

President Elect position was opened up to membership again since Ray Digman chose to step down.

Eric McClung has decided to be President — Elect and approved by membership present at meeting. He
will take over fall 2019 as President and work under Todd for the next 2 years. Todd agreed to do an

additional year on his term.

Communication Committee: (Sunshine and Facebook): llene Marsh volunteered for the position and we
be handling birthday, get well and sympathy cards and keeping our facebook page up to date with
photos, job openings etc. Membership was reminded to contact llene with anyone that was ill, lost a
love one, or has a job opening at their facilities. llene’s contact info will be in the next newsletter for
membership to contact as needed. She told membership that she will donate the cards needed and the
board will reimburse her for postage with receipts. Finance committee will approve budget for this as
well. llene will also be taking pictures at meetings to assist newsletter editor.




Bylaws will be reviewed as needed and discussed possibility of changing terms of President to 1 year
rather than 2 which would result in a 3 year commitment rather than 6 years (President Elect/

president/past president).
Bob Luke is continuing to be Secretary until fall 2019, since no one showed interest in the position.

Key Role Committee also developed which will oversee the board and hold them accountable : these
members were Brenda Vincent, Dawn Karwacki, and Sandy Martin.

Future meeting host were discussed: Penny Settle is doing the Spring 2018 meeting in Beckley area in
April or May;  Fall 2018 Dawn Kawacki agreed to host in Ripley/Spencer area, no other future meeting
hosts noted.

Membership was given our facebook account: ANFPWVchapter so they can keep up with the
organization. Meeting adjourned

Communication/ Sunshine Committee chair person:
llene Marsh contact info :
505 Upper Sand Run road
Buckhannon , WV 26201
or

ilenemarsh@hohwv.net

Please contact llene with job openings in your facilities, knowledge of
members who is ill, or has lost a loved one, so she can alert the rest of
membership. She also is to keep our Facebook page up to date.




Administrator of the Year Application
If you feel your administrator supports you with your continuing education and Dietary

Managers Association membership, you may nominate him or her for the Dietary
Managers Association Administrator of the Year.

Administrator Name:

Facility Name and Address:

Facility Phone Number;

Nominator Name:

Nominator DMA Member #: Home Number:

Nominator e-mail address:

Please explain why you think your administrator should be named the “Administrator of
the Year.”

Applications need to be returned to WVANFP Secretary, Robert
Luke by July 31, for review. After completed you can email
application to rluke@sundalecare.com, fax to his attention @
304-599-9083 or mail to 800 J.D. Anderson Drive, Morgantown,

WV, 26505.

Administrator :of the Y@ar Award is presented at the PFall
meeting each year. , '




WYV ANFP SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION

Applicant: Address:
’hone: Work Home:
Facility Name and Address:

Sponsor's Name: DMA#
Sponsor’s Address:

Sponsor’s Phone: Work: Home:

Sponsor’s Facility’s Name and Address (if different from above):

Please provide Sponsor and facility administrator comments about the applicant’s dedication to the dietary
management field and the desire for advancement. Use additional sheets if necessary.

Sponsor's comments:.

Administrator’s Comments:

Applicant’s Comments:

(o be considered please complete form and mail to ) §
WVANFP PRESIDENT:

Todd Leasure 125 Fox Lane Chester, WV 26034-1601
e & G emallthlsformto tleasure@foxcrest. COM e




10 Reciuests of a Person with_
Alzheimer's Dtsease 4

1. Please be patient with me — Fiemember that I
have an organic brain disease for whnch | have no

control.

2. Takto me Even though l cannot always _
answer K u, | can ear your vorce and som’nmes ]
compre end your words. . .

3. Be kind to me — For each day of my life ss a 0
long and desperate struggle. Your kindness may be
the most special and important evant of my day.

. 4. Consider my feelings — For they are still very
~ much alive within me.

5. Treat me with dignity and respect —As | would
| have gladly treated you.

6. Remember past — For | was once a heaﬁthy
- vibrant person full of life, love and !aughter w:tl'u
- abzhtaes and intelligence.

" .'j: /.. Remember my present — | am a fearful person
- 'who misses my family and home very much

8 ‘Remember my future — Though it ma seem
- bleak to you, I a?n’y always filled wzﬂv hope ¥cr
tomorrcw

. Pra for me — For l ama person wt ‘aglingers in |
the mists that dﬂft between time and eternity. You
esence may do more for me than any oth

h fi*cnmpassnan you can extend

utreach o
f‘leve you give will be

F’-th our. lxves Wi ,‘,ht




APRIL 5 - APRIL
SPRING CONFERENCE

V Chapter

3, 201

Day One: Thursday April 5,2018

Time

Topic

Presenter

7:00am-8:00a1m

Registration/Welcome

Penny Settle, CDM,CFPP

8:00am~g:c0am

Investing in vour Greatest
Asset

Austin Wratchford, COO
Raleigh General Hospital

§:00amM-10:00am

1DDSI- The
What ,When & How

Arielle Weston, RDN-
Lyons Magnus

10:00am-12:00pm

Vendor Show

12:00pmM-12:30pin

Lunch

12:30pm-1:30pm

Fiber — The Gut

Christine Canterberry,

Insider’s Run Down RDN/LD Chief
Dietitian RGH
1:30pmM-2:20pm Employee Health- Nancy Edwards,
Reporting for Duty RN,BSM Infection
Prevention RGH

2:30pm-3:30pm

They're Everywhere

Debbie Ellison, BS/RS
Infection Prevention
RGH

2:20Dm-4:30pm Extraordinary of an Chef David Wilson,
Ordinary Kitchen RGH
5:00pm-~6:00pm Office/Commitiee
Meeting
Day Two: Friday 06,2018
Time Topic Presenter

7:30am-8:00am

Registration /Welcome

Penny Settle, CDM,CFPP

8:00am-9:coam

Business Meeting

§:00am-10:00am

Employee Recruitment
and Retention

Stephanie Adkins,
Human Resource RGH

10:00am-~10:15am

Break

10:15am-11:15am

Criss Cross
Contamination: Take
Action

Debra Rayhab,
MBA,CHES

1iri5am-12:ispm What in the Name of Garnet Bruell, RD/LD
Artificial Sweeteneris | Clinical Dietitian RGH
‘ going on
12:15pm-1:00pm Lunch

1:00pm-2:00pm

It's not Job Stress, it's
workplace Stress

Scott Peyton, MA,LSW
Patient Care Rep RGH

2:00pm-2:15pm

Break

2:15pm-3:15pm

What’s in your Food

Debbie Ellison, BS/RS
Infection Prevention
RGH

315pm-3130pm

Wrap up/Evaluation

CEU’s 7 General

4 Sanitation

1 Food Show




